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COVID-19 PANDEMIC  

October 2020 

a. Board of Directors 

Pandemic notwithstanding, the Retiree Club cannot exist without a Board of         
Directors. The 2-year term of Board members Kerry Daniels, Nick Hively, and Jeannie 
Wheeler ends in 2020. Nick and Jeannie have indicated they will be candidates for   

re-election or appointment to the Board. Kerry will not. 

As such, we will need 1 or more additional candidates for election or appointment to a 
2-year term on the Board. The 3 newly elected or appointed Board members will join 

Tom Skolds, Diane Kelly, Bill Galloway, and Gary Markley to form the 2021 Board. 

Please consider self-nominating to be a candidate for the Board by e-mail to 
emrcoj@gmail.com. Bill Galloway and Gary Markley of the Nominating Committee will 

also be soliciting candidates. 

b. Newsletter Editor 

Newsletter Editor Robin Daniels and Retiree Club President Kerry Daniels will be  
ending their collaboration on the newsletter with Kerry’s departure from the Board at 
year end 2020. Robin and Kerry challenge another Retiree Club couple to take over 
and maintain continuity of the newsletter. Contact Robin for more information or to 

self-nominate by email to robin.aloha.daniels@gmail.com.  

In response to the COVID-19 pandemic, for the health and safety of our elderly high-risk 
membership, all Retiree Club group social events and activities will be suspended until 

the State of Illinois moves to Phase 5 of the Restore Illinois Plan. 

The Retiree Club Board and Program Committee will meet only as necessary to conduct 

Retiree Club business and in a manner consistent with Restore Illinois Plan guidelines. 

The period of suspension is expected to continue through        

the remainder of 2020 and well into 2021. 

An overview of the Restore Illinois Plan is linked for reference. 

https://coronavirus.illinois.gov/s/restore-illinois-introduction  

Retiree Club Business 

Help Wanted 

a. There will be no 2020 Dinner/Election Meeting. 

b. The Board of Directors is waiting on guidance from ExxonMobil Retiree Affairs      

regarding 2021 Retiree Club membership renewal. Stay tuned for more information. 

c. The Program Committee has us lined up for tickets to the Cubs/Sox Crosstown   

Classic game scheduled for Friday, August 27, 2021.  

 NEWSWORTHY 

ExxonMobil Business 
a. Annual enrollment for ExxonMobil medical, dental, and vision plans ends November 

6th. Please take notice of the change from the ExxonMobil Medicare Supplement Plan 

to the Aetna Medicare PPO Plan. 

b. There will be no 2020 Joliet Refinery Holiday Party. 

IN MEMORIAM 
BOB CAMPBELL April 21, 1946 - July 26, 2020 Lab Manager 

BILL FRANCISCO November 17, 1933 - October 20, 2020 Process Dept-Reformer Complex 

RICK (RED) MILLER February 5, 1954 - October 25, 2020 Mechanical Dept Foreman Gone But Not Forgotten. 
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2020 EMRC BOARD 

President: 

Vice President: 

Treasurer:  

Secretary: 

Membership 

Chairperson: 

Nominating    

Committee: 

Nominating    

Committee: 

Kerry Daniels 

Tom Skolds 

Nick Hively 

Diane Kelly 

Jeannie 

Wheeler 

 

Bill Galloway 

 
Gary Markley 

2020 PROGRAM   
COMMITTEE 

Jerry Henke   

  Mary O’Loughlin  

Clyde Parnell 

Susan Rohr 

Kay Sands 

Larry Scheuber 

Lynda Scheuber 

Gerry Super 

Jack Warner 

WEBMASTER 

Tom Skolds 

JET TEAM REP 

Jeannie Wheeler 

Please email notification to emrcoj@gmail.com 
when a member is ill, hospitalized, or has 
passed away so that a get well card or 
sympathy card can be sent. 




